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The following is a summary of initiatives taken by the CCADP Board of Directors since the 
San Francisco Forum: 
 

 Held 4 bi-monthly board meetings to discuss matters pertinent to the association, such 
as membership recruitment, preparation for the teleconference and annual forum, and 
various new initiatives 

 The proposed revision put forwarded by a Bylaws Revision Committee to Article IV 
Board of Directors of the CCADP Bylaws was voted upon and approved by the 
membership. The committee was chaired by Phil He with Wei Chen and Hong Yang as 
other two members. 

 Established a Nominating Committee, chaired by Johnny He with two other members 
including Hanfu Mi and Luchen Li. An election was successfully conducted to establish 
a new Board of Directors for 2018-2020. Particularly, Joanne Li will serve as 
President, Phil He as President-Elect, Yeqing Bao as treasurer, and Yongtai Wang as 
Secretary.  

 Prepared for and successfully conducted a Mid-year Teleconference in May of 2018. 
Dr. Guiyou Huang, Chancellor of Louisiana State University at Alexandria, and Dr. Gil 
Latz, Associate, Vice Chancellor for International Affairs IUPUI were speakers for the 
Teleconference. 

 The Board has worked very closely with Joanne Li and her staff in FIU in planning for 
the Miami Forum.  

 Actively searched for eligible candidates for CCADP membership and extended an 
invitation to 20 identified candidates, and successfully recruited 16 new members   

 Continuously engaged executive search firm (Korn Ferry) experts and particularly 
secured Paul Chou for conducting a professional development session at the Miami 
Forum 

 Continued the efforts in securing sponsorships for the CCADP Miami Forum and 
raised about $12,000. 

 Revised the CCADP website to allow members to renew their membership online and 
to have a membership only page (requiring a log in ID) 

 Created an operating code for a CCADP Advisory Committee and sent out a call-for-
nomination (the Advisory Committee has not been established yet at this point) 

 Three members of the Board of Directors, Ming Li, Joanne Li and Phil He met with a 
delegation from the China Association for Higher Education in Boston in August 2018. 
Ideas for potential collaboration between our two organizations were discussed, such 
as jointly sponsoring an annual forum to address issues facing higher education in our 
two countries. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
2017-2018 CCADP Board 



 
Ming Li, President 
Joanne Li, Vice President (President Elect) 
Haiyang Chen, Secretary 
Phil He, Treasurer 
 


